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 Lancer golf is off to a fast start! Coach Shrader gives his thoughts on the girls season and 

a brief summary saying, “So far, the biggest accomplishment is shooting 347 at the OF invite at 

Tamarack.  This is our best team score by 20 strokes this season.  There 

is so much to be excited about as we approach the end of the regular 

season.  This year's team has a legit chance of advancing to the 

sectional as a TEAM.  We have not done that at East since 2005.”  This 

year has been very exciting and unique because it is led by 5 seniors 

Kendall Chism, Caleigh Nichols, Maris Endsley, Jasmine Sarabia, and 

myself. Each has experienced a personal journey of growth from being mentored in past years to 

leaving as a player who has influenced younger classes and left their mark on the East Girls Golf 

team.  



Golfing Lancers  
By: Addison Ziegler 

I have personally gotten to experience the joy of Lancer golf. I have gotten to experience 

the ups and downs of this complicated sport. But more than anything I will remember the humor, 

joy, and gratification I have experienced because of what every Lancer 

golfer has contributed to the sport and my own athletic journey.  Maris 

Endsley also leaves with the statement “This team is unique because we 

make an effort to have fun, while still playing well. Golf is a mental 

sport, and enjoying it creates a rewarding environment.” 

Unfortunately the boys team was "unavailable" for any serious 

comments, but we all know they are out there competing and having fun. The humor and 

relationships I have gotten to see on that team is unmatched and their golf game is constantly 

improving. Both things they have Coach Nuetzling to thank for as 

he coaches with a fierce need for improvement with an undertone 

of sarcasm and humor. As always East is proud of their dedication 

and effort in their season.  

​ Overall, East golf is having a successful season and we are 

not done yet! These teams have shown so much growth and there 

is a bright future ahead for individuals and future teams. I’d like to conclude with a last thank 

you to coaches, parents, players, and everyone who makes East golf possible. I personally am so 

grateful for the experience of being on this team.  

 

 

 


